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VILLAGE OF HOOSICK FALLS TO VOTE ON LIMITED AGREEMENT REGARDING PFOA

DOH and DEC will additionally provide updates on state’s ongoing response and cleanup efforts.  


HOOSICK FALLS, NEW YORK - The Village of Hoosick Falls will be convening a special meeting Monday, June 25th at 6 PM to consider a proposed limited agreement between the Village of Hoosick Falls, Saint-Gobain Performance Plastics, and Honeywell. This meeting will also provide essential updates from the Departments of Health and Environmental Conservation on the biomonitoring initiative, the alternate water supply study, and the ongoing investigations and cleanup processes.  

The proposed limited agreement, which the Board of Trustees will consider, pertains only to the Village's lost water and sewer revenue since news of the PFOA contamination in our water supply broke in 2015.  This agreement will reimburse the Village $195,478.50 for lost water and sewer revenue for the previous three fiscal years.

A previous limited agreement that the Board of Trustees accepted in February reimbursed the Village for $330,000 in engineering and other expenses, and like this new one, does not limit the Village's right to pursue further remedies against the companies for other costs and damages incurred by the Village. 

Additionally, under consideration is a one-year tolling agreement, which provides that neither party would sue the other for the next year, but does include a 30-day notice to end the agreement that either party may use. The purpose in entering the tolling agreement is to allow the Village and the companies an opportunity for further discussions in an effort to resolve all issues without the need for litigation.

"This is another important step forward for us as we work towards making the Village whole again from the ordeal it has been through," Village Mayor Robert Allen said.  "This will reimburse us for one part of the list of losses we have taken while maintaining all of our rights in the future."

Mayor Allen is also agreeable to the tolling agreement.  "The latest data shows that the investigations into the two main Superfund sites will continue to expand in size and scope, so more time to get a complete understanding of the contamination is beneficial to us.  In the meantime, we will continue negotiations with the companies, as more still has to be done.  If negotiations do break down, we can invoke the 30-day notice to end the tolling agreement, and commence litigation."

The meeting will occur Monday, June 25th, at 6 PM in the Hoosick Falls Senior Center.
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